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BRIEF HISTORY OF 1981-83 BI-ENNIUM
AAUW TEXAS

The Texas State Division Board of AAUW for 1981-1983 held its first meeting in Houston, July 1981.  Goals were set to (1) increase membership, (2) improve communication, coordination, and cooperation for all branches in Texas, (3) project and enhance AAUW image in the state. Plans were started for (1) training for the board in membership methods, (2) a Mid-winter conference to launch the membership campaign, (3) Participation in the first ever Bi-Regional Conference for the Southwest Central and Rocky Mountain Regions,  (4) State Legislative conference, and (4) State Division Convention.

At this time, there were 109 Branches in Texas with almost 9000 branch members.  Through the district director role, each branch had at least one visit from a board member during the two-year term.
Board Training was held in the Dallas-Worth Area on October 17-18, 1981 lead by Virginia Palmer, Association Membership Vice-President.  This Board training was the initial phase of a campaign titled “Reach-Recruit-Renew.”

On February 19-20, 1982, the membership campaign was launched at the Mid-Winter Conference in Clear Lake City near NASA.  Over 320 Texas AAUW members from 64 Branches attended. “Women, Money, and Technology,” was the conference theme.  Sarah Harder, Association Board Member was the featured speaker.  The conference included AAUW Outstanding Women awards, nationally known speakers, 24 workshops and a specially arranged tour of the Johnson Space Center.

In June of 1982, the Texas Division Board members were significant participants in the Bi-Regional Conference for the Southwest Central and Rocky Mountain Regions in El Paso on the campus of University Texas, El Paso.  Southwest Central Regional Vice President (and Past Texas Division President) Juanita Cole along with Barbara Carey, RVP for the Rocky Mountain Region coordinated a program following a theme of “Back to Campus.” Featured speakers were Mary H. Purcell, Association President, Dr. Quincalee Brown, AAUW Executive Director, and Virginia Palmer, AAUW Membership Vice-President.
Texas Division President Lynnette Solomon chaired the Conference of Division Presidents at Association headquarters in Washington, D. C., June, 1982.
In recognition of the membership campaign, “Reach, Recruit, Renew,” Lynnette Solomon, Marian Johnson, and Heather Forward made a presentation at the regional leadership conference in Denver, CO, in June, 1982.

The Texas Division Legislative Conference was held in Austin, February 20-21, 1983. Featured speakers were Texas Senator Chet Brooks, Kappy Eaton, AAUW Executive Vice President, and Ann Richards, State Treasurer (later to be Texas Governor).  The title of Richards’ speech was “Grass Roots Power and the Good Ole Boys.” Purpose of the Conference was to help AAUW members make the greatest impact on public policy.
Habla AAUW? Was the theme of the 30th Biennial Convention in San Antonio, April 16-17 in San Antonio.  Mary Grefe, Past Association President challenged members with a presentation on  “Where Do We Grow From Here.” The convention focused on increasing AAUW effectiveness in the future.  Etta Hume, award winning editorial cartoonist for the Fort Worth Star Telegram, was the keynote speaker for the opening session.  Registered attendance for this event was 343.  The Division celebrated an increase in both membership and number of branches during this biennium. 
